Halsev Hall Chapter of SABR
Board Minutes

July 12, 1998 - Residence of Stew Thornley

Present: Stew Thornlev, Brent Peterson, Fred Buckland, Bob Tholkes, Rich Arpi, Kevin
Hennessy.

After a dinner of various meats and salads, the meeting was called to order about 7 pm.
Minutes: the minutes where distributed in printed form and approved.

Treasurers Report: Rich report the current total was $805. Fourteen people have currently paid
their $12 dues up to that point. The Secretary/Treasurer materials were passed along Kevin who

at this point realized he better start taking notes if he was to have minutes to present at the next
board meeting.

On Deck Circle: a need for people to help with the on-deck circle was stated. Stew offered to help

out where needed in the meantime until the need is expressed in the Holy Cow or during the next
Regional.

Quicksteps: the Quicksteps newsletter was circulated. The team currently had a two-game winning
streak counting the game played at Candlestick Park which featured five of the regular players, but
did take its toll with the injury to Thornley due to poor field conditions. Plans for upcoming games
were discussed including the Stillwater Days game and parade hosted by Beent. The Parade was

to begin on the 26th at 1 p.m.

Publicity: Using Midway Stadium and the Saint:for publicity purposes was discussed,

Holy Cow Newsletter: George Rekela continues as editor. The Editorial Policy was again
discussed in light of Dr. Seth Hawkins’ newsletter which will be distributed separately. More on
this in New Business.

New Business:

Fall Regional: is planned for the Ramsey County Library in Roseville once again, with the
church as a backup. The date of October 17 is tentative, which should coincide with the opening
game of the World Series. A get-together at Stew Thomley’s after the meeting for food and
watching the game is also planned.

Monthly “mini-regionals™: The idea of having a monthly Saturday get-together was discussed,
and the first date for one was set for Saturday, August 1st at Stew’s, The purpose for such
meeting is to give members more of an opportunity to meet and talk baseball.
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